## PHÒNG GIÁO DỤC VÀ ĐÀO TẠO **HUYỆN NINH GIANG**

## KỲ THI KHẢO SÁT NĂNG LỰC HỌC SINH **NĂM HỌC 2024-2025**

MÔN THI: TIẾNG ANH LỚP 7

Thời gian làm bài: 120 phút

## A. LISTENING (2.0 points)

Part 1. You will hear five short conversations. You will hear each conversation twice. There is one question for each conversation. Listen and choose correct answer. (5

points)				
Example: Wha	t time is it?			
A. 5 o'clock	B. 10 o'clock	$\sqrt{}$	C. 9 o'clock	D. 9.30
1. What is John go	oing to do tonight?			
A. go swimming	B. go to	a football mate	h	
C. ride his bicycle	D. go to	the cinema		
2. How did Peter g	go to work today?			
A. by car	B. by train	C. by bus	D.	by bike
3. What will the w	veather be like tomorro	ow?		
A. hot	B. rainy	C. cold and	d windy D.	sunny
4. How much did	the woman pay for the	e apples?		
A. 30 p	B. 35 p	C. 40 p	D	45p
5. Where is the ch		A B st Office	supermarket C	
		<u> </u>	D	
A.	B.	C.	D.	

Part 2. You will hear a conversation about Kim. Listen and circle A, B or C. You will hear the conversation twice. (5 points)

Evample: What's Kim's joh?

example: what's	Kim's job?		
A. a business wom	nan B. an artist	(C) an engin	eer D. a teacher
1. How does Kim g	go to work?		
A. on foot	B. by bike	C. by bus	D. by car
2. What time does	Kim get up?		
A. at 6:15	B. 6:45	C. 7:30	D. 8.00
3. Where does she	have lunch?		
A. at home	B. in a café	C. in a park	D. in a restaurant
4. What was Kim's	s first job?		
A. She worked as a	n policewoman		
B She worked in a	n office with a com	nouter	

C. She worked as a worker

D. She worked as teacher

	hat does Kim like 1	•		
_	oing to the meeting		. working outside	
C. ta	lking on the phone	D	. meeting new people	
	3. You will hear oplete questions. (5)		for some informatio	on about a job. Listen and
			JOB	
	At:	Jones Departme	nt Store	
	1. To sell:			
	2. Begin work at:			
	3. Days:	Tuesday to		
	4. Pay:	£	per hour	
	5. Write to:	Mrs		
Part	4. Listen to the co	nversation twice	then decide whether	the statements are true
(T) c	or false (F) . (5 poi			
4.77		Statements	•	T/F
	Ve need to bring sor		nd eggs.	
	he cake is called Sc			
	laking 48 cakes wil	<u> </u>	41	
	takes about twelve		them.	
5. W	e can eat them with	n jelly.		
B. L	EXICO- GRAMM	IAR.		
Part	1. Choose the best	option to compl	lete each sentence. (9	points)
1. M	fore and more people	le are learning En	nglish it is	very important.
	A. because of	B. in spite of	C. although	D. because
2. W	e decided to leave	early because the	e party was	
			C. bore	•
3. Si	ngapore is	small city - s	tate in Southeast Asia	. D (\( \text{(no article)} \)
/ Ia			inish the project?" - Po	D. Ø (no article)
т. Ja	A How many	R How long	C. How much	D How often
5 TI	ne school cafeteria	only onens	lunchtime	D. How often
J. 11	A. in			D for
6 Tl				er father often goes there.
J. 11				nore D. much
7. H	er good behaviors r	nade a deep	on all the class	
	A. impression	B. decoration	C. celebration	D. expression
8.W	-		, but last summer we	-
			B has flown – w	

to indicate the corre	ngs are made on _ - nature nature ng advertisement an	paper wit B. to D. tradition and mark the letter A,	own - went th beautiful radition - natural nal - natural  B, C, or D on your an thered blanks from 1 to	
points)				
	WANT T	O BE A TOUR GUI	IDE?	
Are you over		sted (1)trave		
different cult	ures?			
Apply to AB	C Vocational School	l. We provide tour gu	uide training courses all	l year
round:	1.0	•		
No (2) Low cost	_qualification neede	ed		
	ips provided contac	et (3)		
Email: abcxy		(-)		
Address: 100	Olden Street, Balla	ick Clava		
1. A. in	B. on	C. at	D. for	
2. A. a	B. an	C. the	D. Ø (no artic	ole)
3. A. information	B. inform	C. informat	· ·	· ·
3. 71. information	B. IIIIOIIII	C. miorinat	D. Informativ	Ciy
	dicate the correct		tter A, B, C, or D on sees each of the number	
-	•	blic meeting next T	uesday (1) 6	PM to
-		•	attend and share (2)	
•		tribute to the comm	nunity and help shape	(3)
future of our neigh				
1. A. on	B. in	C. at	D. from	
2. A. their	B. his	C. her	D. them	
3. A. a	B. the	C. an	D. Ø (no article)	
WRTTE THEIR	CORRECT FOR		ERLINE the mistake provided in the colu	

On cold, wet morning, my class was filled with excitement.	0. have discovered
Someone have discovered that the next day was our teacher's	→ had discovered
birthday. Our teacher was the kinder person that ever existed.	1
Thus it was no surprise she was the favourite teacher with the	

to show any appreci	ation too. That after	sent. I, very much wa ernoon, I spent the w	hole	
1	-	a long search, I fi	- 1	
_	_	gived her a bouque		
beautiful roses and s	she exclaimed with	pleasure.	5	
Part 4. Give the corr points)	ect form of the wo	rds in capital to com	plete the	sentences. (5
1. We are all	about going	on an excursion to C	uc Phuor	_
weekend.	food			(EXCITE)
<ul><li>2. You shouldn't eat</li><li>3. Many streets will</li></ul>		and of nove woor		(HEALTH)
<u> </u>				(WIDE)
<ul><li>4. Walking is a fun, e</li><li>5. Some students are</li></ul>	=	<del>_</del>	room	,
3. Some students are	ionowing the	to the video	100111.	(LIDKAKI)
There are lots of thin	ne is Herman. I live lgs to do. My parer	e in a big city in Gerr nts bought a flat near	nany and a park w	it's quite exciting! where I can ride my
bike or (1)				
the cinema with him			ially mee	et my friends there
and we do our school	(2) or	study together.	1 6	
Of course living	; in a big city is no	ot easy. City life can	be fast, t	iring and stressful.
The streets are alway				
sometimes. People ar				
friends. But I can't se too much.				e nying in the city
1. A. go	B. do	1 2	D. sail	. • . •
<ul><li>2. A. workshop</li><li>3. A. bored</li></ul>	B. projects	C. playgrounds	D. comp	etitions
3. A. bored	B. surprised	C. crowded	D. exhau	sted
4. A. usually	B. always	C. often	D. rarely	
5. A. university	B. countryside	C. mountain	D. buildi	ng
Part 2. Choose the w		s each gap (10 points		1970 and was (2)
by Michael	l Eavis, who still	runs the festival no	w (3)	his farm in
Somerset in the south				
ticket included free n				
occasion, (5)				
2011, there were app				
which cost £195 each				
every year in the last	weekend of June a	nd (9)	for three of	days.
Although it is bes	t known for conter	mporary music, Glast	onbury is	s host to other (10)
arts such as	dance, comedy and	d theatre.	-	

1. A. take	B. took	C. to take	D. taking
2. A. organise	B. organising	C. organised	D. organization
3. A. on	B. in	C. at	D. from
4. A. field	B. market	C. farm	D. cow
5. A. so	B. but	C. or	D. while
6. A. for	B.since	C. in	D. on
7. A. many	B. much	C. more	D. most
8. A. took	B. sold	C. bought	D. worked
9. A. lasts	B. last	C. to last	D. lasted
10. A. performing	B. creative	C. decorative	D. academic

## Part 3. Read the following passage and choose the correct answer. (10 points) BOOKS IN YOUR LIFE

It is often said that books are always a good friend and reading is an active mental process. Unlike TV, books make you use your brain. By reading, you think more and become smarter. Reading improves concentration and focus. Reading books takes brain power. It requires you to focus on what you are reading for long periods. Unlike magazines, Internet posts or e-emails might contain small pieces of information. Books tell the whole story. Since you must concentrate in order to read, you will get better at concentration. Many studies show if you do not use your memory; you lose it. Reading helps you stretch your memory muscles. Reading requires remembering details, facts and figures and in literature, plot lines, themes and characters.

Reading is a good way to improve your vocabulary. Do you remember that when you were at elementary school you learned how to infer the meaning of one word by reading the context of the other words in the sentence? While reading books, especially challenging ones, you will find yourself exposed to many new words.

Reading is a fundamental skill builder. Every good course has a matching book to go with it. Why? Because books help clarify difficult subjects. Books provide information that goes deeper than just classroom discussions By reading more books you become better informed and more of an expert on the topics you read about. This expertise translates into higher self-esteem. Since you are so well-read, people look to you for answers. Your feelings about yourself can only get better.

Books give you knowledge of other cultures and places. The more information you have got, the richer your knowledge is. Books can expand your horizons by letting you see what other cities and countries have to offer before you visit them.

1. What do you use v	vhen you read books?		
A. eyes	B. ears	C. hands	D. brain
2. What media helps	you be smarter in the i	text?	
A Books	B. Internet	C. Television	D. Radio
3. It is said that if yo	u don't use your memo	ry you will	•••••
A. hide it in your	mind. B. lose it.	C. enrich it.	D. waste it
4. Why is reading mo	ost good for you?		
A. You can relax	B. Yo	ou must use most of ser	nses and skil
C. You can only	use eyes to read. D. Yo	ou can have lot of fun.	
5 Ry reading you ca	n		

A. enrich your vocabulary. B. know a few words.
C. get tired. D. do the same as you were in elementary school.
6. Why does every course have a matching book to go with it?
A. For students to read. B. To clarify difficult subjects.
C. For teachers to teach easily. D. To support vocabulary.
7. What activity in class gives more information?
A. Discussions B. Listening C. Writing D. Reading
8. What feeling does reading books help you?
A. more confident. B. more comfortable C. more relaxing D. more active.
9. According to the writer, the main benefit of reading is
A. supporting vocabulary.
B. building a fundamental skill.
C. supporting information about the cities and countries. D. A, B and C
10. According to the text, reading books is
A. the most useful way for practise the brain.
B. not as good as surfing the internet.
C. the same as watching television.
D. not suitable today anymore.
D. not suitable today anymore.
D. WRITING.
Part 1. Rewrite each of the following sentences so that it means the same as the first one,
beginning with the given words. (5 points)
1. Mr. Thanh couldn't enjoy the meal because of stomachache.
=> The stomachache prevented
2. How far is it from Ha Noi to Hue city?
=>What
3. The fire will go out if he doesn't put more wood on.
=>Unless
4. They haven't come back to their home village for over 20 years now.
=> It's
5. We spend two hours doing our homework everyday.
=> It takes
Part 2. This is a part of a letter you receive from an English friend." Could you give
me some advice? I want to travel around your country for a month. Where should I
go? What should I see?" Now you write an email (60-80 words) to answer your friend.
(10 points)

. . . .

Part 3.												
(name/wi	hen/yoi	ı do	it/ who	you sl	iare it	<del>/what yo</del>	u do wit	th you	<u>ır ho</u>	<u>bby / ho</u>	ow you	feel it/
continue	in futu	re	) (15 po	ints)								